
 

 

 
August 23, 2023 
 
The Honorable Cathy McMorris Rodgers 
Chair 
House Energy & Commerce Committee 
2125 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chair Rodgers: 
 
On behalf of the American Society of Hematology (ASH), thank you for the opportunity 
to provide comments on the Stop Drug Shortages Act discussion draft. 
 
ASH represents more than 18,000 clinicians and scientists worldwide who are 
committed to the study and treatment of blood and blood-related diseases. These 
disorders encompass malignant hematologic disorders such as leukemia, lymphoma, and 
multiple myeloma, as well as classical hematologic (non-malignant) conditions such as 
sickle cell anemia, thalassemia, bone marrow failure, venous thromboembolism, and 
hemophilia. In addition, hematologists are pioneers in demonstrating the potential of 
treating various hematologic diseases and continue to be innovators in the field of stem 
cell biology, regenerative medicine, transfusio�are exploring legislative solutions to this problem that affects treatment decisions, 

creates unnecessary stress for patients and their families as they navigate challenging 
health conditions, and potentially undermines the development of future therapies when 
drugs are not available for clinical trials. While a legislative solution cannot be enacted 
in time to save the lives of the patients who are currently affected, it is our sincere hope 
that a comprehensive solution may be developed to prevent shortages of this nature 
from happening again. 
 
ASH is concerned that the discussion draft provides increased reimbursement to 
manufacturers without requirements that manufacturer investments be made to improve 
supply chain resiliency and the quality of the products being manufactured. Without 
these requirements, we believe that these provisions could potentially exacerbate drug 
shortages. Provisions to bolster the supply chain should be coupled with provisions to 
encourage providers to purchase drugs that meet high quality standards. Currently, 
providers who purchase these drugs through group purchasing organizations (GPOs) 
and pharmacy benefit managers (PBMs) do not have any insight into how those drugs 
are manufactured or their quality. The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) 
could incentivize the purchase of higher quality drugs produced by more reliable 
manufacturers through a voluntary reporting system. These changes should be made in 
conjunction with the imposition of requirements for more detailed reporting to the U.S. 
Food and Drug Administration (FDA) to improve transparency and provide more 
detailed and actionable information for providers, patients, and the public.
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Thank you for the opportunity to provide these comments and for your commitment to addressing 
this issue. ASH looks forward to working with you to develop a comprehensive, bipartisan solution 
to this complex issue to ensure patients have timely access to the me
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